IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER
Monitoring Requirements Not Met for Pueblo of Acoma Main (PWS# 063501001)

Our water system violated a federal drinking water monitoring requirement during the past year. Even
though this was not an emergency, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened and what
we are doing to correct this situation.

What happened?

We are required to monitor your drinking water for specific contaminants on a regular basis. Results of
regular monitoring are an indicator of whether or not our drinking water meets health standards. From
Sampling Period ( January-March 2023) we did not take the required sample to monitor for
radionuclides and therefore cannot be sure of the quality of our drinking water during that time.

What should I do?

» There is nothing you need to do at this time. You do not need to boil your water or take other
actions.

*  You may continue to drink the water. If a situation arises where the water is no longer safe to drink,
you will be notified within 24 hours.

What is being done

Samples_for April- June have already been taken and submitted for testing.

For more information, please contact: Sharlene Phillips 505-552-5131 or Marc Jaure 505-803-0800.

Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may
not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and
businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or
mail.

This notice is being sent to you by the Pueblo of Acoma Main

Date distributed: __ 05/02/2023




Public Notice Certification Form

Community Water System
Tier 3 Public Notice

PWS Name: Acoma Main

PWS ID #: 063501001

Rule Violation: Radionuclides Rule, Menitoring Violation
Date of Violation: 4/1/2023

PN Due Date: 4/25/2024

PN Certification Due: 10 days after posting public notice

Notice distributed by (check all that apply):
Required:

Mail or other direct delivery to each customer receiving a bill and to other service
connections to which water is delivered by the public water system

One or more of the following are required if needed to reach additional persons served by
the system who would not be reached by mail or direct delivery to customers. These
delivery methods do not replace mail or direct delivery to each customer and service
connection.

OlPublication in a local newspaper

[IDelivery of multiple copies for distribution by customers that provide their drinking
water to others (apartment building owners or large private employers, for instance)

WPosting in public places
mPosting on the Internet

ODelivery to community organizations

The public water system indicated above hereby affirms that public notice has been provided to
consumers in accordance with the delivery, content, and format requirements and deadlines in
§40 CFR 141.204.

Date PN Issued to Customers: _ May 2. 2023

i 2005 5/2/z3

Signature of PWS Representative Date signed




Please attach a copy of your Public Notice to this completed form and return to EPA by
email or mail within 10 days of posting public notice:

Lia Bobay

USEPA Region 6

Drinking Water Section
1201 Elm Street (6WD-DD)
Dallas, TX 75270

Bobay lia@epa.gov



